

The Glen Rock Recreation Board met Tuesday, June 21, 2011 at the GR Community Park. Chairman Hufnagel called the meeting to order at 7PM; attendees: GRRB members, newly appointed Anne Creamer, Ferree, Flemmens, Hufnagel; guests: Sue Good, Ken Krebs, Sandy Fair, Lucy Cadwallader.

Secretary minutes from May were approved, motioned by Ferree.

Treasurer's Report:

Balance 5/19/11 \$11.374.36

사람이 가는 그렇지 않는 아들을 받는 선생님들도 생일을 하는데

Income: 71.81 Expenses: 4.348.43

Expenses: 4,348.43 (Lights 1,800; Mulch 2,130)

Balance 6/21/11 \$ 7,097.74

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Sandy Fair reported that PA Dig was contacted to mark utilities in preparation for the installation of the memorial walkway. She also reported that John Gersch and John Lackey would do the concrete and stone work and that Tim Shearer would lay the bricks. Pavers will be used to access the walkway and it will be WC accessible. Fair will contact Greg Fink regarding the possible placement of pavers at the flag pole lights. Fair also reported that the bricks will be removed from the storage room at the park to provide space for the summer program supplies.

Flemmens to meet with Council President Shiles to discuss council's decision to approve only 2 of 5 assistants for the summer program related to submission of receipts of background checks. Approved were Kate Jones and Breanne Chandler and Rebecca Rohrbaugh as director; those not approved were Adam Bocek, Steven Lutz, and Krystal Steenwyk. Council approved the wages the GRRB proposed (3/15/11 minutes). If no additional assistants are approved the number of children attending the program may have to be restricted; currently 75 children are registered. After meeting with Shiles, Flemmens will contact board and Becky to determine if additional action must be taken.

NEW BUSINESS:

Anne Creamer was introduced as a new member, approved by borough council. Flemmens to provide her with materials. Anne can be contacted: annecreamer59@comcast.net address 59 Baltimore St; phone # 227-0366.

Hufnagel reported that he sent a 'letter of support' as requested for the borough's DCNR grant application.

S. Good reported that the tennis court will require a new net next year.

Ron M. removed the burning bushes and yews for the memorial circle.

Meeting adjourned @ 8:30PM; next meeting August, 16, 7 PM at the GR Community Park

Judy Flemmens, Secretary

ADDENDUM: Flemmens met with Council President Shiles 6/23 @10:30A. He agreed to contact the council members for approval of additional assistants if all their receipts were submitted to the borough office on the 24th. Flemmens called Lutz, Bocek, Steenwyk with that information; Lutz and Steenwyk provided the required information and were approved. Council gave approval to an additional assistant if the required checks and work permit were completed by 6/30 - Ashlin Young (17yrs old so she did not need the FBI check) completed the requirements and was approved.

JAF/Judy Fleenen



Glen Rock has a website! That's right, Glen Rock Borough has taken a giant leap forward into the 21st Century with its own website. This is built to benefit the residents of the Borough by making all types of information available with the click of a mouse.

So, what information is on the site? Everything from Trash & Recycling info, Local Businesses & Park info to Borough Business, Permit info and Upcoming events. There are 28 pages of data on the website full of

useful information.

- -Want to get involved in the community but not sure how? Check out the "Help Wanted!" section.
- -Want to do a home improvement but don't know about permits? Look on the "Permit Process" page.
- -Are you new to the Borough? Take a look at the "New Residents" page or check out the "History" page to learn about Glen Rock's

vibrant past.

The website is updated regularly. If you have a suggestion for improving the site, click on the link at the bottom of most pages to send an email to the webmaster.

www.GlenRockPA.org

Whose Borough Is It?

The Street Fair for this year is cancelled along with the fireworks that traditionally followed that evening. Why you ask? The people who made up the Street Fair Committee in the past have retired from the job. And, despite Borough Council's effort to find others to fill the void, no one stepped up to the plate. It is unfortunate because this Borough had held onto its small town appeal and community spirit though events like the Street Fair thanks to a small group of decicated people. However, the same people can't expect to keep doing the same thing year after year, decade after decade. There needs to be new folks willing to donate just a little of their time for the betterment of the community.

So, maybe you don't go to the Street Fair. Maybe you didn't attend the fireworks. Do you have ideas to make these events better? How about a Foll festival instead? Maybe helping with the Street Fair is not your style. There are many other ways to get involved in Glan Rock. There are openings on the Reverention Board and Seautification Committee. There is a need for an editor for the newsletter. And, Borough Council has up to five openings for the Foll election and only one person is on the primary ballot. What will happen if no one steps up to the place? What other events will be cancelled? What will become of the Borough without a full Council?

Now is a great time for some new people to get involved and continue the tradition of Glen Rock's small form appeal and community spirit. After all, if you don't volunteer a little of your time, who will? Whose Borough is this? YOURS! Please contact the Borough Office(235-3206) to find out how you can help or download a Community Volunteer form from the 'Help Wanted' page of the Glen Rock website (www.GlenRockO.A.org).

Thank you for caring enough to get involved

Glen Rock Recreation Board Summer Playground Program 2011

The Glen Rock Recreation Board Summer Playground Program for 2011 will be held at the Glen Rock Community Park beginning July 5 and continuing every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday mornings, 9:30 AM—12 Noon through July 28. Children who have completed kindergarten through sixth grade and are residents in the 17327 zip code area are eligible to attend free if pre-registered; a late registration of \$20 will be charged. \$5.00 per day to participate if child resides outside 17327 zip code. For more info call 717 487 8197

A parent must be present at the pre-registration. Pre-registrations will be held at Glen Rock's Arthur Hufnagel Library:

Wednesday, June 8 6-8PM

Monday, June 20 6-8PM

Saturday June 25 10AM-12 Noon





Hufnagel Public Library Upcoming Events:

FOL(Friends of Library) is hosting a Bake Sale on April 30 9AM – 5PM, as a kick-off event for their Book Sale which continues throughout the month of May .

Summer Reading Club Registration begins on Wed. June 1. Begin recording reading minutes

online on Monday, June 13. Hufnagel Library SRC programs begin Facording reading minutes online on Monday, June 13. Hufnagel Library SRC programs begin June 15. We will have FREE programs at our library on Wednesdays through the summer. Win prizes for reading! More info available at http://www.yorklibraries.org/evanced/lib/eventcalendar.asp? https://www.yorklibraries.org/evanced/lib/eventcalendar.asp? https://www.yorklibraries.org/evanced/lib/eventcalendar.asp? https://www.yorklibraries.org/evanced/lib/eventcalendar.asp? https://www.yorklibraries.org/evanced/lib/eventcalendar.asp?



COOKIES & BOOKS GO TOGETHER SUPPORT



BAKE SALE APRIL 30

BE PREPARED FOR EMERGENCIES

By Julio Mendez (Director York County 911)

More than 234,000 calls were placed to York County's 911 center last year. That equates to approximately one call for every two York County residents.

It is vital that our community is prepared for emergencies before they happen. As part of the process, residents should ensure they know certain information about the places where they spend the most time. Providing this information to 911 operators helps them help you. You should know:

*The township, borough or city from which you are calling

*Your phone number

*Your address

Many 911 calls come from homes & workplaces so it's important to post this information prominently in those locations. Parents should teach their children this information & regularly reinforce it, particularly after a move.

There are times when the caller will not know this information. York County has one of the most advanced 911 systems in the nation. Our operators can trace your call to dispatch the appropriate team of responders. Every member of the community is encouraged to fill out an emergency card & post it in a prominent place. They can be printed from the Internet at http://www.ycdes.org/index.php/yc911/publiced, or available through our

Department of Emergency Services by calling 840-2948